Licensed Practical Nursing Advisory
Minutes 9.30.19

Caller to Order/Introductions
· Meeting was called to order by Julie Benson at 2:00pm 
Approval of Minutes
· Minutes were unanimously approved with no abstentions. 
Deans Updates 
· New center of Allied Health ground breaking will be held October 11th. 
· There will be a foundation gala May 2nd to support fundraising efforts.  
· The junior enrollment is at 39 and seniors 26. 
· Ethics Training for advisory members was conducted.  Serving on advisory is a public service, as such there is a responsibility to maintain public trust.
· The college will have a site accreditation visit in 2021.  Programs are in the process of ensuring advisories are diverse and all stakeholders are represented.
Site Accreditation Visit/ACEN
· Bill Swarens, Eileen Beck and Andi Battisti participated in the accreditation. 
· There are currently 5 standards with 30 sub-categories.
· Bates was found deficient in 7 of 30.
· We will receive pending results in October, the results could be approved, approved with stipulation, or denied.
· Currently working on a plan of correction for the deficiencies.
· One deficiency found was that a concept-based course was not fully developed. 
· Bill traveled in Minnesota in August to learn more about concept-based education and development.  He has brought back resources and learning material to discuss at the next nursing faculty meeting
· There are fixable solutions and needing to increase documentation.  The program is looking at producing more surveys and data from skilled nursing facilities, preceptorship and student satisfaction, graduation rates, retention, student feedback.  
· The committee recommends designating or utilizing work study to collect organize and aggregate data.  A member outside of faculty/administrative support.   
· The committee also recommends creating a systematic evaluation plan.
· The nursing faculty will be meeting monthly to continue progress at addressing the deficiencies. 
· Another deficiency found was that there was a lack of faculty.
· November 1st is the first plan of correction and will be required quarterly to 2027.
Curriculum Review
· Julie invites the faculty to come and observe concept-based model. 
· Faculty are in the process of reviewing the whole curriculum and course outcomes.
· Med/Surg II is currently in the curriculum review.   The course starts in the third quarter Spring.  Moving to concept-based and fine tuning the syllabi. 
· Bill and Andi are working on focused remediation in Intro to Med/Surg.
· Committee asked if there is standardized testing to identify gaps, how are the exemplars outlined.  ATI testing does comprehensive test at the end to help identify gaps. 
· Pharmacology was impacted by a condensed 8 week Summer quarter.  Would like to see Pharmacology more embedded in the whole curriculum. 
· Students have been critical of textbook and learning material when identifying different best practices.  The students are prepared to use critical thinking and not just to take and pass a test. 
Program Faculty 
· There are 2 tenured faculty and 4 new instructors in the tenure process 
· There were notations from the accrediting body that there was a lack of faculty.
· Committee recommends having the tenured faculty serve as mentors to new faculty and to bring in adjunct faculty to help support pieces of the curriculum while new instructors are being mentored. 
· There are always shadow opportunities with other faculty or colleges. 
· Faculty attrition has been concerning and exit interviews should be conducted to identify trends. Julie Benson will send a template for exit interviews.   
Scope of Practice/Learning 
· How is scope of practice taught, enforced and clarified to students. 
· There has been a push to phone triage and scope needs to be clearly defined.  There needs to be a strong understanding of triage vs data collection. 
· Lippincott and Schmitt-Thompson have training on phone triage.
· Presently the faculty uses the WAC’s from the state board decision tree between RN and LPN scopes.
· Peter Mendy has a color coordinated scope of practice map, with distinctions identified.
Clinical Sites
· Student feel there is a lack of variation is facilities and clinical sites. As the faculty network the clinical pool of facilities should expand. 
· There will also be a new instructor that has experience with the VA, when it was in doubt and Western State Hospital opportunities are in the evening and would require a designated faculty. 
· The program is trying to expand to additional mental health facilities. 
Industry Updates
· Kaiser Permanente – Struggling to find LPN’s and would be willing to hire LPN’s that will later transition to RN’s
· Heron’s Key – Moving away from therapy being the driver of payment and now nursing is the driver for payment.  In the process of changing documentation, utilizing technology and building new documentation skills. 
· Weatherly Inn – There has been staff loss, due to those pursuing RN’s
· Community Health Care – LPN students from Bates are completing clinicals.  The issues is retaining and finding talent due to pay.   Some of the LPN positions have converted to RN.  There are 500+ Medical Assistants, Dental Assistants and RN positions.  
·  Franciscan Health System – Completed new building to meet Acute community care needs.  Would like to partner with Bates to provide more stable placements.  
Next Meeting
· To be planned for Spring 2020.
 


